
 

 

MARCH  

 

28th  Yr 7 &10  

 Immunisations  

 

 College Council 
 meeting 6pm          

 followed by AGM at 

 7.30pm 

 

29th  HIV Positive  

 Speakers Bureau to 

 talk to Yrs 9 -12 

 

APRIL  

 

4th  VET Retail  

 Cosmetics - Spa 

 Day 

 

7th  College Athletic 

 Sports Yrs 5 -12 

 

 Parent /Teacher  

  Interviews 4.00pm - 

 7.00pm - ALL  

 WELCOME  

 

8th  Last day of Term 1 - 

 early dismissal 

 2.30pm 

 

27th  WEDNESDAY  - 

 School resumes  
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LƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΧ   
 

Ψ²ƻǊǘƘȅ ƻŦ tǊŀƛǎŜΩ 
Shave for a Cure Foundation 

Year 11 Biology camp 
Year 12s enjoy St Patricks Dress up day 

Above: Jess  
Vanderdonk takes 
to Mr Richardson 
with the clippers.. 
Did it all come 
off?? 
It sure did!!! 
 
At right: Who was 
the green Teenage 
Mutant Ninja  
Turtle Aden?? 
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Classroom Focus 

Schools are incredibly busy places with regular and varied meetings, following  up on       

students absences and behaviour issues, organising excursions and sporting events,           

ensuring the school and its equipment is maintained, keeping up with technology               

developmentsééas well as teaching! 

In the first weeks of school staff have spent a great deal of time reviewing our student       

behaviour management structures, processes and documentation. We have also had a close 

look at the Year 7 -10 curriculum as well as The Focus Group program. Leadership roles in 

the college have been clarified and documented. We have also spent a lot of time dealing 

with bullying issues. All staff have been extremely busy on these matters and are deserving 

of a break.  

Last week Mrs Cresswell and I visited every class in the school observing a number of       

aspects of classroom teaching -time that students were spending on task, the levels of    

thinking that various students were engaged in, student seating arrangements and the  

degree of teacher direction occurring in each class. I am pleased to report that our                  

observations, however fleeting, were largely positive with most students on task and well    

behaved. We also observed some excellent teaching. This is the beginning of a lengthy and 

deliberate whole school focus on classroom teaching. It will involve all teachers, it will       

involve teachers working in teams, it will involve them observing colleagues and reflecting, 

sharing and improving on our teaching practices. Our student performance data is largely 

below state -wide benchmarks and we need to change our classroom practises to improve the 

engagement of our students and their learning outcomes.  

One very disturbing aspect of our school's performance is the high rate of student               

absenteeism and this is clearly reflective of us, parents included, not valuing school and 

learning enough. It all starts however in the classroom and that, from now on, will be the 

primary focus of our teaching staff. Teachers are keen to be involved and build on and  

improve our skills.  

 

Students Lunchtime Activities  

This week I have been speaking to senior students in the school about them assisting  in the 

running of lunchtime activities for other students in the college. Despite the availability of 

very pleasant surrounds and sporting facilities too many of our young people become bored 

at lunchtime and sometimes joking at otherõs expense gets out of hand and bullying occurs. 

At the time of writing this report I have had limited success in getting students to             

volunteeré...but I will persist. I am keen to talk to Year 6 and 10 students in the next day 

or two to enlist this support . Already there are a number of teachers who are happy to help.  

If any parents would be prepared to help out, please contact me.  

 

Year 7 Information Night  

An informal gathering of teachers, students and parents was held last week under the  

direction of Ms Truran. A PowerPoint photographic display of the recently conducted Year 7 

Camp was a highlight. Well done to everyone for being involved.  

 

School Council AGM  

This is at 7.30 this Monday night in the staffroom. Parents are welcome to 

attend.  
 

John Blair, Principal 

News from the Principalé. 
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WORTHY OF PRAISE: 
! .LD ǿŜƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƻΧ  

11-12  
¶ Shae Garvey - ŦƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ άǎƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŎǳǊŜ Řŀȅέ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ±/![ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΦ 
¶ Jack Armstrong - for volunteering to run a lunchtime activity. 

7-10 
¶ Shane Austin - aǊǎ ²ŜŜƪǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ΨǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΩ ǘƻ {ƘŀƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŎƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ Ŧƭŀǘ ǘȅǊŜ 

last Thursday in the stadium car park. The many onlookers certainly learnt a few tips from Shane 
who had no hesitation in assisting me. Thanks Shane for getting me safely back on the road again. 

¶ Jayson Andrews, Taylah Bons, Sam Brown, Liana Coyle, Ebony Sacco, Cody Bower, Stephanie Bull 
and Emma Greenwood - for coming to school in full school uniform 

P-6 
¶ Caidyn Hourigan - for his big improvement on his reading over the last two weeks. 
¶ Bailey Mimmo - for being very polite and having lovely manners when passing on his class  
            attendance to the office, thank you from the office staff. 

From the APõs desk. 

Consistent and regular attendance at school is important to learning. Students that miss school for whatever reasons are 
not gaining the sequential development of skills and knowledge. It is very concerning that if a student misses 20 days a 
year, which is 5 days each term, they will have missed the equivalent of a year of schooling by the time they reach VCE. 
Several of our students are missing what might appear to be a small amount of time by being absent for 5 separate days 
across a 10 week term but collectively these absences represent a considerable amount of learning time lost. Days off 
school for indiscriminate reasons are discouraged. Parents, please help your children to learn by making sure they are 
attending school every day. 
 
As we head towards the final weeks of Term 2, the weather is beginning to cool down and some students are looking for 
warmer clothes to wear to school. Winter school uniform items are detailed below. These items can be purchased at  
Mister Embroidery in Kyabram. Some secondhand items are available from the College. Please assist your children in 
presenting at school in correct school uniform. 
Finally, Progress Reports will be issued for students at the end of Term 1. On Thursday 7th April there will be a Parent ς 
Teacher Evening between 4 and 7.00pm when the Progress Reports can be collected from Focus Teachers and parents 
will have the opportunity to talk to Focus and subject teachers. 
 
Sharon Cresswell 
Assistant Principal 

 
 

GIRLS (winter) BOYS (winter) 

Green College woollen jumper 

Green school pants 

White skivvy (worn under polo shirt) 

White polo (logo) top or shirt 

School (logo) jacket 

Green College  (logo) windcheater 

Green College (logo) polar fleece jumper 

Green College (logo) polar fleece vest 

Plaid College skirt 

Black or grey tights 

Black school shoes 

Rugby jumper (VCE only) 

Green College woollen jumper 

Grey school trousers 

White polo (logo) top or shirt 

White skivvy (worn under polo shirt) 

School (logo) jacket 

Green College (logo) windcheater 

Green College (logo) polar fleece jumper 

Green College (logo) polar fleece vest 

Black school shoes 

Rugby jumper (VCE only) 
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One of the Year 9/ 10 Art Classes have been working with local photographer 

and Waranga Newspaper photojournalist Cass Alexander.  

They have been learning how to take professional photos, edit images using 

Photoshop and how cameras work! They are having great fun.  

Cass has helped teach me all the          

different ways of editing photos, 

and how to take photos. I really 

enjoy photography because it gets 

us outside.    

By Courtney Davidson.  
 

In my Year 9/10 Art class this 

term we are learning about  

photography with Cass          

Alexander. He is teaching us the 

mechanics of a digital cameras 

and how to take and edit our   

photos. 

By Skye Egan  

Cass Alexander has been coming to our Art class to teach us about             

photography. He has taught us about; light, space, printers and even       

Photoshop. I am really enjoying the workshop.     By Brodie Aburrow  

Last EVER Community Software Plan - all titles $10!  

After 10 years the Community Software Plan is being discontinued.  
Our school is participating in the Last EVER CSP. EdAlive has created one last    
opportunity for parents to purchase quality educational software at a heavily  

discounted $10 per title. There are even greater savings on bundles.  
The software is fully Australian-made, directly correlated with the school curriculum 

and helps prepare children for the NAPLAN tests.  
Our school receives a free licence for an EdAlive title and a Bonus Licence if lots of 
families purchase. As well as the CSP saving, all titles are also eligible for the 50%  
%ÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ 4ÁØ 2ÅÆÕÎÄ ÓÏ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÍÉÓÓ ÏÕÔ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÌÁÓÔ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÔÈÅÓÅ 

quality resources at bargain prices!  
Your brochure is attached to this newsletter.  

Please return your orders, with payment, to the school by Friday, 8 th April.  
Orders should be given to the front office. 
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On Thursday 17th of March, Year 12 students took part in their first Dress Up 

Day, themed St Patricks Day. Just about every student participated in this 

dress up day.  

Overall it was a great day and the costumes and creativity was excellent,   

ranging from Ninja Turtles to famous people such as Damien Leith. I think I 

speak for all Year 12õs when I say òBring on the next Dress Up Day!                   

- Emily Jones  

javascript:void(0)
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On the 15 th  of March we had a visit from some well known people from the  

Western Bulldogs - Barry Hall, Ryan Griffins, Brian Lake and Shaun Higgins. 

They came and told the whole school about how they train and their diet.    

They told us that football isnõt everything and you need to have a good         

education and a good attitude. There were some great questions made and they 

always had good answers. They told us a little bit about themselves and how 

they became footballers.                                                                                                  

Over all it was a great experience and they even gave out autographs.  
 

By Stephanie Bull  
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On the Friday 18th of March some of the 

teachers participated in colouring and 

shaving their hair for the Shave for a Cure       

foundation - who work to find cures for 

cancer. 

 

Our goal was to raise $100 and we  

managed to raise over this in a short 

amount of time because we all wanted to 

see the teachers get shaved or coloured.  

 

Mr. Hogan, Mr. Houghton, Mr. Baker, Mr. 

Blair and Mrs Nurse all  agreed to colour 

their hair. Mr Richardson decided to go for 

the big shave - shaving off all his hair.  

 

Over $130 was raised for this worthy 

cause - we hope we can get more staff  

involved next year.  

 

This event was coordinated by Shae 

Garvey as one of her VCAL projects - well 

done Shae. 

At right:(reading top to bottom) Mr Richardson, Mr Houghton, 

Mr Baker and Mr Hogan with their various hair - doõs 

Below: Mr John Blair, getting his moustache coloured!  
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Once upon a time there was 9 students in a biology class, who on the 17th March set out on a      

mysterious adventure to Queenscliff, Geelong and the Werribee Zoo whilst travelling on the magic 

school bus. We were accompanied by our teacher Debra Leach and the driver Gareth Jenkins. It 

was a long drive but we eventually made it there safely. As we arrived at our 5 star resort we were 

excited to see........A JUMPING PILLOW!!! So our first activity was mastering the ancient art of     

pillow jumping. This proved a challenge for a few. The next adventure led us to the sandy shores of 

Barwon Heads where we were exploring the fascinating rock pools. There were many interesting 

specimens. We all enjoyed exploring the beautiful yet slippery environment. Overall it was a great 

camp and we all enjoyed ourselves and the many activities and places we visited.  
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